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Hundreds seek jobs with port tunnel project


Hundreds lined up on Friday seeking jobs connected to the construction of a tunnel to the Port of Miami.

BY ALFONSO CHARDY


Michelle Butler lost her job at a local amusement park seven months ago. Since then, she has been looking for another job, like millions of other people in the Great Recession.


But Butler, 44, was hopeful she will land the job she applied for on Friday during an Overtown jobs fair where the company that plans to build the tunnel to the Port of Miami took applications for the $1 billion project.


The fair was part of a community outreach program that Florida transportation officials promised when the project was still in discussion. 


``I hope this is my comeback,'' said a smiling Butler after she finished filling out her application at the fair at 919 NW Second Ave., north of downtown Miami. Butler and her daughter, Mary, a 20-year-old mechanic, were among hundreds who applied for tunnel jobs at the fair.


Actual digging of the tunnel is expected to begin in earnest next year and will last about a year, according to officials involved in the project. A tunnel-boring machine has been ordered from a European manufacturer, and once it's ready, it will be disassembled and shipped to Miami where it will be reassembled.


The main tunnel portals will be in the median of the MacArthur Causeway, with the tunnel going from Watson Island south to the port under Biscayne Bay.


``We are hiring,'' said Christopher Hodgkins, vice president of Miami Access Tunnel, the concessionaire that will build the tunnel. ``We are taking applications.''


Gus Pego, the Florida Department of Transportation district secretary in Miami, said the community welcomes the new jobs given the economic downturn. ``With the unemployment rates that we have in Miami, this is certainly an opportunity to put people back to work,'' Pego said.


Officials from the Miami Community Redevelopment Agency, which helped organize the job fair, said in a statement that at ``peak of construction in 2011,'' the tunnel project will generate more than 300 new jobs.


The tunnel's grand opening has been scheduled for May 15, 2014. 
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